
Project Update: January 2016 
 
In November and December 2015 we organised 
several workshops with advanced pupils of the 
primary and secondary schools in Ulcinj and 
Podgorica. Pupils from Podgorica were partly 
informed about the biological and ecological values 
of the Long Beach in Ulcinj, thus the workshop has 
a real educational character. Pupils from the 
Primary school "Maršal Tito" in Ulcinj were already 
involved in activities considering promotion of the 
biological values of the Long Beach and participated 

in the 
seasonal sanitary actions. They even prepared 
few short films about the beach and presented 
them at the end of the workshops. In addition 
they expressed a will to participate in all future 
activities considering conservation of the long 
beach in Ulcinj.  
 
Parallel to this activities we finish another 
scientific publication. During the field research 
we recorded a new alien species for the flora of 
Montenegro- Cenchrus spinifex. Up to now, this 

is a second scientific publication. Another two are in preparation. 
 
Future activities:  
 
Promotion of the project in the frame of the study visit to the Institute of Plant Sciences in 
Graz, Austria. This activity was not included in the project application, because in that 
moment we did not have information about the visit.   
 


